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Item # AGENDA 


1. Call to Order


NEW BUSINESS 


2. Communications


3. Approval of the December 16, 2020 Public Safety Committee Minutes


4. Discussion regarding alcohol compliance checks


5. Discussion and possible action regarding Hoel and Hilldale Traffic Complaint


6. Discussion and possible action regarding a Curbside Pick Up Plan for the City of


Stoughton


7. Discussion and possible action regarding liquor license ordinance amendments as


recommended by Attorney Reuter


8. Adjournment


cc. Mayor Swadley, Department Heads, Council, Attorney Matt Dregne, Library Clerical Asst.,


Receptionists, Stoughton Newspapers/Wisc State Journal    *Note: An expanded meeting may constitute a


quorum of the Council.


Meeting of the: 
Date /Time: 
Location: 


Members: 


OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA 
Notice is hereby given that the Public Safety Committee of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will 


hold a regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below. 


 MEETING OF PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON 


Wednesday, January 27, 2021 @ 6:00 p.m. 
The meeting of the Public Safety Committee will be conducted virtually due to COVID-
19. You can join the meeting from your computer, tablet, or smartphone:
https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/221200813.
You can also dial in using your phone +1 (571) 317-3116 Access Code:  221-200-813.


Greg Jenson (Chair), Joyce Tikalsky, Jean Ligocki, Ozzie Doom and Tim Swadley (ex-officio)



https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/221200813

tel:+15713173116,,221200813






PUBLIC SAFETY MINUTES 


December 16, 2020 @ 5:30 p.m. 


GoToMeeting 


Present: 


Jenson, Ligocki, Doom, Tikalsky and Mayor Tim Swadley 


Also Present: 


Police Chief Leck, Clerk Licht, Attorney Al Reuter, Attorney Rick Manthe, Nicholas Manhart, and Shakers 


Representatives 


Call to Order: 


Jenson called the meeting to order at 5:39 p.m.  


Alcohol Compliance Checks: 


Chief Leck said he will talk with attorney Dregne about options going forward for establishments who 


continually fail the compliance checks. There were 18 businesses checked in this round of compliance 


checks and 8 of them failed.   


Minutes: 


Motion by Ligocki, second by Doom to approve the minutes. Motion carried 5-0. 


Discussion and possible action to approve a report to the Common Council regarding Alcohol 


Beverage License hearing for Shaker’s Saloon, LLC., ***The Public Safety Committee may convene in 


closed session pursuant to Wis. Stat. § 19.85(1)(a) for deliberations concerning a case which was the 


subject of a quasi-judicial hearing before the Public Safety Committee. The Public Safety may 


reconvene in an open session to discuss and take action on the subject matter discussed in closed 


session. *** 


Attorney Reuter gave a summary of how we got here and next steps. Motion by Doom, second by 


Ligocki to recommend that council approve the report and revoke the license issued to Shakers Saloon, 


LLC. Motion carried 5-0. 


Discussion and possible action regarding Law Enforcement Appreciation Day January 9, 2021 


Ligocki will draft a proclamation and send it to the mayor for next week’s council meeting.  


Discussion and possible action regarding approving an operator’s license for Nicholas Manhart  


Chief Leck recommended denial based on the applicants history with alcohol related offenses. Manhart 


stated that he is going to complete his course for his DUIs and apply then. He withdrew his application. 


No action was taken by the committee.  


Discussion and possible action regarding transferring a “Class A” Intoxicating Liquor and Class “A” 


Fermented Malt Beverage license issued to Marilyn J. Beckman d/b/a All Through the House from 160 


E Main St. to 144 E Main St. 


Motion by Doom, second by Ligocki to recommend that council approve. Motion carried 5-0. 


Discussion and possible action regarding a Curbside Pick Up Plan for the City of Stoughton 


Tikalsky  will talk with business owners to see if it would be helpful. The committee also suggest that she 


connect with the Downtown business revitalization committee.  







Adjournment: 


Motion by Ligocki, second by Doom to adjourn at 6:30 p.m. Motion carried 5-0. 


Respectfully Submitted, 


Holly Licht, City Clerk  
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Holly Licht


From: Greg Leck
Sent: Thursday, January 21, 2021 10:47 AM
To: Holly Licht
Subject: FW: September 27th Alcohol Age Compliance Checks


You can put Teressa’s email in the packet. 
 
Gregory W. Leck 
Chief of Police  
Stoughton Police Department 
321 S. Fourth Street 
Stoughton, WI 53589 
608‐873‐3374 
gleck@ci.stoughton.wi.us 
 
From: Teressa Pellett [mailto:tpellett.swc@gmail.com]  
Sent: Monday, November 23, 2020 10:59 AM 
To: Greg Jenson <GJenson@ci.stoughton.wi.us>; Greg Leck <GLeck@ci.stoughton.wi.us> 
Cc: Pat Conlin <pconlin@ci.stoughton.wi.us>; Mora, Jennifer <JMora@stohosp.com>; Sara Rabe 
<pastorsararabe@covluth.org>; Pastor Todd McVey <pastortodd@tds.net>; Tim Swadley 
<TSwadley@ci.stoughton.wi.us>; Mays, Laura <LMays@stoughtonhealth.com>; Cindy Mcglynn 
<cmcglynn@ci.stoughton.wi.us> 
Subject: September 27th Alcohol Age Compliance Checks 


 
 


 
I'm writing on behalf of the Stoughton Wellness Coalition in follow up to the September 27th Alcohol 
Age Compliance Checks completed by Officer Brandon Hill of the Stoughton Police Department. 
During this exercise, 18 retailers were checked.  Eight of these failed the checks, and completed the 
sale of alcohol to a minor, which leaves only 56% of retailers checked in compliance of the law. The 
coalition would like to express our concern for the disappointing results of this process, and offer our 
support, and possible resources in identifying strategies that may more effectively achieve the 
compliance the community expects.  In particular, we're concerned about the number of repeat 
offenders, and the lack of consequences currently at the disposal of the Stoughton Police Department 
to enact a change in the behavior of these retailers. As you are aware, alcohol sales to minors is a 
very significant Public Safety issue. 
 
I am requesting that this issue be included on a future agenda of the Public Safety Committee, and 
that potential strategies to strengthen City of Stoughton Alcohol policies be considered.  Some 
examples of best practices used in neighboring communities (SWC can provide financial support as 
needed) that maintain progressive discipline follow: 
 
1. Stoughton Police press release or newspaper ad (Protective Notice) listing each licensee and/or 
staff person (both is recommended if the licensee isn't the seller) who failed the compliance check, to 
promote public awareness and protection; 
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2. Require additional training (in-person or ZOOM) for retailers who fail, including an MOU of 
compliance; 
 
3. For retailers who fail two or more consecutive compliance checks, Stoughton PD conduct a full 
review, including every offense that has occurred on the premise; 
 
4. Add comprehensive conditions related to the above examples, based on the retailer history, for 
licence renewal. 
 
5. Initiate an increasing fee structure for repeat offenders. 
 
These are merely examples, and not intended to be the only options, but I hope you will consider 
initiating some additional strategies in the coming months, prior to the next round of checks.   
 
Thank you in advance for your consideration of this important issue. 
Teressa Pellett 
Project Coordinator 
Stoughton Wellness Coalition 
tpellett.swc@gmail.com 
(608) 877-5729 
www.stoughtonwellness.org 
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Holly Licht
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Age Compliance Checks completed by Officer Brandon Hill of the Stoughton Police Department. 
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sale of alcohol to a minor, which leaves only 56% of retailers checked in compliance of the law. The 
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support, and possible resources in identifying strategies that may more effectively achieve the 
compliance the community expects.  In particular, we're concerned about the number of repeat 
offenders, and the lack of consequences currently at the disposal of the Stoughton Police Department 
to enact a change in the behavior of these retailers. As you are aware, alcohol sales to minors is a 
very significant Public Safety issue. 
 
I am requesting that this issue be included on a future agenda of the Public Safety Committee, and 
that potential strategies to strengthen City of Stoughton Alcohol policies be considered.  Some 
examples of best practices used in neighboring communities (SWC can provide financial support as 
needed) that maintain progressive discipline follow: 
 
1. Stoughton Police press release or newspaper ad (Protective Notice) listing each licensee and/or 
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2. Require additional training (in-person or ZOOM) for retailers who fail, including an MOU of 
compliance; 
 
3. For retailers who fail two or more consecutive compliance checks, Stoughton PD conduct a full 
review, including every offense that has occurred on the premise; 
 
4. Add comprehensive conditions related to the above examples, based on the retailer history, for 
licence renewal. 
 
5. Initiate an increasing fee structure for repeat offenders. 
 
These are merely examples, and not intended to be the only options, but I hope you will consider 
initiating some additional strategies in the coming months, prior to the next round of checks.   
 
Thank you in advance for your consideration of this important issue. 
Teressa Pellett 
Project Coordinator 
Stoughton Wellness Coalition 
tpellett.swc@gmail.com 
(608) 877-5729 
www.stoughtonwellness.org 








Kathryn, 
 
Thank you for the email regarding Hoel Ave. & Hilldale Lane.  We have previously done traffic counts 
(fall 2019) at that location and the counts did not warrant a four way stop at that time.  Hoel avenue is 
considered a “Through Street” and it already is stopped at both intersections on either side of 
Hilldale.  Because of traffic movements, we try to avoid stopping traffic at every block of a Through 
Street (which by design are to move traffic).  If speeding is an issue at the location, we can step up traffic 
enforcement as time permits or we may be able to look at some type of calming device near the 
intersection in the future.  We do have plans to do more traffic counts at this location in the spring 
(2021) to get a clear picture of changes in both the volume and speeds of the traffic going through the 
intersection.  Unfortunately, our counting equipment is almost impossible to use during the winter 
months.   
 
I can ask for this item to be placed on the January 2021 Stoughton Public Safety Committee Agenda for 
discussion.  It is too late to add it to the December agenda (that meeting is already scheduled for this 
Wednesday).   The meeting will be on January 27, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. The Committee will likely still be 
meeting virtually and you can find the link on the City’s website and I would encourage you to 
attend.  The Public Safety Committee is responsible for making recommendations regarding signage to 
the City Council. 
 
Let me know if you have any other questions. 
 
Gregory W. Leck 


Chief of Police  
Stoughton Police Department 
321 S. Fourth Street 
Stoughton, WI 53589 
608-873-3374 
gleck@ci.stoughton.wi.us 
From: Kathryn Schmidt [mailto:kathrynschmidt77@gmail.com]  
Sent: Monday, December 14, 2020 2:40 PM 
To: Greg Leck <GLeck@ci.stoughton.wi.us> 
Subject: Stop Sign Request 


 


Hello, 


 


I was told by the Streets department that I should reach out to you regarding my request for a 4-


way stop to be installed at the intersection of Hoel Ave and Hilldale Ln.  I would like to know if 


the City has researched putting a 4-way stop at this intersection?  The traffic flow has increased 


substantially since Hoel Ave was continued to County Hwy A and with the development of 


Nordic Ridge.  It is a safety concern for pedestrians many of which are children walking to 


school or Westfield Ridge Park.   


 


Thank you, 


 


Kathryn Schmidt 


2300 Fieldview Ln 



mailto:gleck@ci.stoughton.wi.us

mailto:kathrynschmidt77@gmail.com

mailto:GLeck@ci.stoughton.wi.us






Curbside   Pickup   for   Downtown   Stoughton   
Plan   for   the   City   of   Stoughton   Public   Safety   Committee   


Summary   
The   extension   of   time   limits   for   holiday   parking   downtown   was   discussed   and   recommended   forward   to   the   
City   Council   on   October   28,   2020,   by   the   Public   Safety   Committee.   Council   approval   followed   November   10,   
2020   (R-171-2020).   


Downtown   businesses   and   customers   would   benefit   from   a   reserved   curbside   pickup   space   similar   to   those   at   
other   business   areas   in   Stoughton.   Curbside   pickup   is   free,   fast,   and   convenient,   and   reduces   the   risk   of   close   
contact   between   business   employees   and   customers   during   the   pandemic.   


This   plan   introduces   logistics   for   a   reserved   curbside   pickup   space   downtown,   beginning   with   a   single   marked   
space   as   a   pilot   project   to   gauge   interest.   The   priority   step   is   feedback   from   downtown   businesses   and   
customers.   


Location   options   
Convenient   curbside   pickup   spots   for   a   pilot   project   are   located   just   off   Highway   51/Main   Street   for   downtown   
businesses   near   Forrest   and   Main.   


Project   plan   
Point   person,   for   monitoring   the   project   and   schedule:    Please   advise.   Small   team   project?   Staff?   
Individuals?     
Interviews   with   downtown   businesses   and   customers:    Please   advise.   Alders?   Stoughton   Chamber   of   
Commerce?   I   would   be   willing   to   help.   
Schedule:    Pilot   project   during   the   holiday   season,   2020.   
Track   usage:    Check   whether   practical   methods   are   available.   
Related   projects   


❏ Simple   signage:   "Reserved   for   curbside   pickup."   


Last   updated   11/12/2020.   Created   10/30/2020   —    1   


West   side   of   Forrest   Street,   just   south   of   Main   Southwest   corner   of   the   City   Hall   parking   lot   
Pedestrian   crossing   to   the   south   protects   access.   







❏ Street   marking,   if   needed   
❏ Enforcement   approach   
❏ Maintenance   


Cost:    To   be   defined.   
Fees :   None   
Related   to:    Public   Works   Committee   and   City   of   Stoughton   departments   
City   of   Stoughton   promotion:   


❏ City   of   Stoughton   Facebook   page   
❏ Tower   Times   
❏ Stoughton   Courier   Hub    press   release   
❏ Stoughton   Chamber   of   Commerce   website   
❏ Other:   _________________   


Oversight:    City   Council,   Public   Safety   Committee,   Plan   Commission,   city   staff:   ____________________   
Pilot   project   start   date,   following   City   Council   approval:   Friday,   December   11   


● Note:   November   26   is   Thanksgiving.   
● November   28   is   "Shop   Small   Saturday,"   sponsored   by   the   Stoughton   Chamber   of   Commerce.   


Pilot   project   tentative   end   date:   January   12   
Review   for   continuation   after   the   holidays:    City   Council,   Public   Safety   Committee,   city   staff,   downtown   
businesses,   customer   feedback   
Continuation   begins:   January   13   or   as   soon   as   practical   
Continuation   review:   After   six   months   and   one   year   


Next   steps   


Last   updated   11/12/2020.   Created   10/30/2020   —    2   


Task    By    Target   deadline    Done?   


Send   the   draft   plan   to   Alder   Greg   Jenson,   Chair   of   the   Public   
Safety   Committee   for   review.   


Joyce   Tikalsky   ASAP    DONE   


Review   the   draft   plan   to   check   for   clarity,   completeness,   and   
suitability   for   the   Public   Safety   Committee   meeting   agenda   for   
Nov.   25.   


Greg   Jenson    November   24,   2020      


Engineering/technical   and   other   city   staff   review   for   
implementation,   lead   times   for   materials,   and   schedule.   


[Names]    November   24,   2020      


Vote   to   recommend   the   project   to   the   City   Council   for   the   
agenda,   further   discussion,   and   possible   action   at   the   Dec.   8   City   
Council   meeting.   


Public   Safety   
Committee   


November   25,   2020      


Update   the   plan   and   schedule   if   needed.    Joyce   Tikalsky   November   25,   2020      


Submit   to   the   City   Clerk   for   the   City   Council   agenda   for   Dec.   8.           


City   Council   vote      Tuesday,   December   8      


Implement   the   plan.      Friday,   December   11      


Review   the   plan   for   additional   input,   plan   changes,   and   
continuation   of   the   pilot   program.   


  Tuesday,   January   12,   
City   Council   Meeting   


  







  
Draft   document   last   revised   November   12,   2020,   by   Joyce   Tikalsky.   Created   October   30,   2020.   
Contact   information:    jtikalsky@ci.stoughton.wi.us ,   608-205-8158   (Google   Voice   volunteer   phone   number)   


Related   
Holiday   parking   action,   Public   Safety   Committee,   October   29,   2020,   and   City   Council,   November   10,   2020.   
  


Downtown   Parking,   
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/54ac5e65e4b0b6dc3e27cc0c/t/59943ba1914e6bd7aeaad40c/15028868 
19408/Parking+PPT.pdf   


Reference   


         
  


Last   updated   11/12/2020.   Created   10/30/2020   —    3   



mailto:jtikalsky@ci.stoughton.wi.us
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From: "Allen D. Reuter" <areuter@rwelaw.net> 
Date: January 13, 2021 at 10:23:55 AM CST 
To: Matthew Dregne <MDREGNE@staffordlaw.com> 
Subject: RE: Thank you 


  
Thank you Matt.  By the way, in the process of these cases, a couple of glitches in the Stoughton 
ordinances came to light that you might want to review and consider recommending amendments to.   
  


 First, sec. 14-31(3)b.4 allows for a suspension as short as 1 day.  Sec. 125.12, Wis. Stats. sets 
the minimum at 10 days.   


 Sec. 14-31(3)b.2 provides for a transcript to be provided at the expense of the licensee if 
requested by the licensee.  But Sec. 14-31(3)b.4 requires a transcript in order for most of the 
council members to vote on the matter.  As occurred in both Shaker’s hearings, a transcript had 
to be prepared, but the licensee logically did not request it, since that would just shift the cost to 
it.  Sub b.4 does provide for the licensee to pay the cost of the proceedings if it loses, so the 
provision requiring payment if the licensee requests it seems unnecessary and unlikely to ever be 
utilized.  


 The process requiring the PSC to issue its report in 20 days means it is unlikely to have a 
transcript available when preparing the report.  The parties will have it when supporting or 
challenging the report.  That gives the challenger of the report an advantage over the committee 
itself, and inadvertent factual errors in the report would make it more subject to challenge.  (In this 
case, I had access to the virtual meeting recording, so I was able to check those facts where my 
memory/notes were unclear, but without that, factual errors were more likely).  You may want to 
consider changing the deadline to run from the receipt of the transcript or otherwise adjust the 
timing (e.g. use more general language like “promptly”), since we know a transcript is going to be 
prepared one way or the other. 


 Sec. 14-31(3)b.4 provides that a suspension or revocation takes effect 7 days after the date of 
the council’s decision.  I understand the logic of that provision in the context of suspensions, but a 
7 day delay seems inconsistent with the serious threat to public safety that it usually takes to 
justify revocation.  Obviously, that’s a pure policy decision, but it struck me as an anomaly. 
  
These are just suggestions that struck me as I was interpreting the ordinances, but I thought I 
should share them in case you agree they should be addressed.       


 



mailto:areuter@rwelaw.net
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